DOCKET

September 16, 2009 09-AFC-9
DATE SEP 162009
Mr. Eric Solorio RECD SEP 162009

California Energy Commission
1516 9th Street, MS-4
Sacramento, CA 95816

RE: Confidential — CalifornialSO: Transition Cluster Phase I Interconnection Study
09-AFC-9 ;

Dear Mr. Solorio:

On August 26, 2009, Solar Millennium submitted a confidential cover letter and application for the
CalifornialSO Transition Cluster Phase I Interconnection Study as an appendix to the Ridgecrest Solar
Power Project AFC application (09-AFC-9).

The title for the submitted California ISO Transition Cluster Phase I Interconnection Study is “Mojave
Solar Peaking Power Plant Project” and has a completion date of July 28, 2009,

In July 2007, Solar Millennium, LLC originally submitted an application to Southern California Edison
under the project name of “Mojave Solar Peaking Power Plant Project.”

As Solar Millennium LLC continued with developing the project in Ridgecrest California, the title of the
project was changed to “Ridgecrest Solar Power Project”. This is the title in the AFC submittal provided
on September 1, 2009 by Solar Millennium, LLC to the California Energy Commission. This title
modification was not adopted by Southern California Edison or California ISO for the transmission
interconnection application.

This letter shall serve as clarification and confirmation that the CAISO Transition Cluster Phase I
Interconnection Study: Mojave Solar Peaking Power Plant Project, Final Report dated July 28, 2009 is an
analysis for the Solar Millennium, LLC Ridgecrest Solar Power Project (RSPP).

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (510) 809-4646.

Thank you for your time and attention.

icole C. Tenenbaum
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